OTBA Annual Breakfast Meeting

Members of OTBA, City Officials and invited guests enjoyed our Annual Breakfast Meeting at the Banquet Room of the Ode Towne Inn on Wednesday, January 23.

After Introductions were made around the room, a generous breakfast buffet was offered and enthusiastically enjoyed. President, Joanne Wunderly, announced that this meeting would not follow the usual business meeting format but that this meeting was a time to enjoy the camaraderie and the breakfast offered.

Our special guests at this meeting were the Electric Department for the City of Manassas. These men worked tirelessly to ensure that the Old town area was once again alight with white lights atop the buildings. Joanne shared the many compliments that our customers and visitors to Old Town expressed about how lovely and 'magical' the City looked this holiday season.

City Manager, John Budesky, gave a "State of the City" report. When one considers all the things that the City of Manassas has going for it, we are truly fortunate to live in this community. Manassas like many communities, has seen the recent economic downturn affect the ability of the city to accomplish all that is need or wanted. The report was upbeat and informative.

The fifty/fifty raffle was won (again - she has the 'touch') by Katey Finnie of Whimsical Gallerie.

Our next OTBA meeting will return to its usual day, the second Wednesday of the month.

Jan Alten, Secretary